I’m sure the well driller who provided Mr. Lehr with the name and address of our little local newspaper, thought any editorial by the director of the NWWA would completely destroy me. 

My late father used to say, "The fastest way to get someone’s attention is through their billfold." Keeping these words in mind, I wrote the following letter and sent it only to my "not so friendly" well driller.

[To: Minnesota Water Well Drillers:

For a number of years the National Water Well Association (NWWA) headquartered in Worthington, Ohio, has printed and distributed a pamphlet titled "Before You Hire A Water Witch". According to the catalog listing of publications available from the NWWA, this pamphlet is intended to be "especially helpful to water-well drillers in areas where witching is prevalent."

The pamphlet, however, contains grossly misleading information about the practice of dowsing (divining, water witching) and is now being used as part of an apparent nationwide campaign by the NWWA to attempt to discredit all levels of water-dowsing ability.

As a professional dowser, I will no longer recommend the services of (or the purchase of any supplies or equipment from) any water-well driller who distributes or otherwise makes available any of the misleading ‘information’ presented in this publication. ] 

Sincerely,

James Kuebelbeck

Box 362

St. Joseph, MN 56374 

My reasoning for sending this letter to this well driller "only" was twofold.

First, I wanted to give this well driller the message that I knew who was trying to discredit dowsing (and me in particular).

Secondly, I thought that if others were in collusion with him, he would probably ask them if they also received my letter.

Either way, the message would be loud and clear that I wasn’t about to hide under a rock! This well driller had long followed a philosophy of "If I drill often enough and deep enough, I’ll always find water sooner or later." If asked about the value of water dowsing, his standard reply was "that he had his own dowsing rod" – and point to his drilling rig!

A few days after I mailed the letter, I happened to meet this driller and his sons on the street one day. I could see they weren’t about to say hello. Not wanting to pass up such a golden opportunity, I smiled and said "Hey guys, how’re you doing? How’s business?"

Had I kicked a pig in the ass, I could’ve gotten more of a response!

It was great.

Mr. Lehr’s editorial was misleading and malicious, and I was not about to sacrifice my principles because of ridicule or intimidation. 

My father often said, " if a person intentionally misrepresents, and says things which aren’t true, it can generally be assumed that they misrepresent and lie about other things in their life as well. I could never have known how prophetic those words would prove to be in this case…

